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February 14, 2013

Representative Mitch Greenlick, Chair
Representative Alisa Keny-Guyer, Vice-Chair
Representative Jim Thompson, Vice-Chair
House Health Care Committee

Oregon Legislative Assembly

Re: HB 2134
Dear Chair Greenlick, Vice-Chairs Keny-Guyer and Thompson, and Members of the Committee:

Latino Network is a local, culturally specific nonprofit founded by Latino community leaders in 1996. We
reach over 1000 Latinos a year. Our mission is to provide transformative opportunities, services and
advocacy for the education, leadership and civic engagement of our youth, families. Our passion for our
work springs from the core belief in Latino community self-determination: the ability of individuals to
participate meaningfully in the decisions that affect their lives and the lives of their families.

Despite our work, we know that some communities have poorer health outcomes than others and that
these barriers to health include inaccurate and inconsistent data and a lack of culturally & linguistically
appropriate care. We know the best way to promote the Triple Aim goal of lower costs, better healthcare,
and better outcomes is through providing the same high level of health care and human services to all
Oregonians. Understanding Oregon’s changing population and creating a local set of best practices that
complies with national standards is a necessary step to removing health disparities in Oregon.

Oregon's health care transformation has the goal of providing the health care and services that all
Oregonians need to be healthy. Our system needs to be targeted and data-driven to provide more
effective and efficient care for all Oregonians. Accurate, consistent and meaningful data collection is a
crucial component of this goal, making it possible for providers to refine and improve the quality of care for
their patients and clients, while maximizing our limited resources.

Please vote YES on HB 2134 and support our work to have meaningful, consistent, and accurate data
collection in health and human services.

Thank you for your consideration,

Carmen Rubio,
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Executive Director
Latino Network
Carmen@latnet.org



